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PROFIT WARNING 

 

 

The Board of Directors (“Board”) of Trek 2000 International Ltd. (the “Company”, together 
with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that, following an assessment of the 
Group’s draft unaudited financial results for the fourth quarter ended 31 December 2015  
(“4Q2015”) and full year ended 31 December 2015 (“FY2015”), the Board would like to 
advise shareholders that the Group is expected to report a net loss for 4Q2015, which would 
consequently also result in a net loss for FY2015.   
 
The net loss is primarily attributable to: (i) costs in relation to research and development and 
on non-recurring engineering projects; (ii) costs and write-offs in relation to intellectual 
property rights; and (iii) significant provisions for the net realisable value of inventory 
(including obsolete and aged inventory).  
 
This profit warning is based on a review of the Group’s draft unaudited financial results for 
4Q2015 and FY2015, in consultation with management and the Company’s external 
auditors, Ernst & Young.  Further details of the Group’s financial performance will be 
disclosed when the Company announces the Group’s unaudited financial results for 4Q2015 
and FY2015 on 29 February 2016.  
 
In the meantime, shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 
the shares of the Company.   
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